
  
	

Parish Committee Minutes 
 

First Parish Unitarian Universalist of Arlington 
 

April 23, 2019 
 
 
Present: Steve McMullin (Chair), Marie Meteer (Vice Chair), Lori Kenschaft (Clerk), David 
Klingsberg (Treasurer), Sara Galantowicz (Parish Committee Member), Jeff Roberts (Parish 
Committee Member), Marta Flanagan (Minister) 
 
 
(1)  Consent agenda.  The members of the Parish Committee voted 4-0-2 to accept the consent agenda, 
which consists of the April 9 minutes. 
 
(2)  Stewardship Drive.  (Adding to the conversation on April 9; April 9 handout is in Appendix A.)  
Marta observed that the number of new pledgers is down compared to recent years and – even more 
significant – the average pledge by new pledgers is about half of the average pledge by new pledgers in 
recent years ($577 this year vs. $1091 last year).  If the new pledgers had pledged at a level typical for 
previous new pledgers, the stewardship drive would have been very close to its goal.  This gap is of 
particular concern because it is rare that people dramatically increase their pledges – they tend to 
continue as they start, with incremental changes.  We are concerned that new pledgers may not have 
been informed that First Parish needs an average of roughly $2,000 per member to do what we do. 
 
(3)  Budget for FY 2020.  The Parish Committee reviewed the written documents provided by the 
Finance Committee (Appendix B).  The Parish Committee agreed with the gist of the proposed budget, 
but did not consider either budget document clear enough to approve.  In particular, the Parish 
Committee believes that a proposed budget should always include the budget for the current year for 
comparison. 
 
The members of the Parish Committee voted 6-0-0 to ask for a detailed budget statement comparing 
FY 2019 and FY 2020. 
 
Steve will talk with David Dreyfus, Chair of the Finance Committee, and request a detailed budget 
document that uses the format that has been used in previous years and includes a column with 
comments explaining changes that are not self-evident (for example, when the Finance Committee has 
decided to change the line item for an expense.)  Steve will also request a draft of a budget document 
aimed at the congregation, with larger categories and brief explanations of what these categories 
include.  The Parish Committee would like to receive these budget documents by Wednesday, May 1. 
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:07 p.m.  
 
Draft minutes submitted by Lori Kenschaft, Clerk 
Approved by the Parish Committee, May 14, 2019 
 
Upcoming hosts:  May 14 Maggie, June 11 Tom  
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